Guidelines for the Supervision of Temporary Faculty

in the English Department


As a matter of state law and as a benefit to temporary faculty, the Lower Division Director or the Director’s designee will observe at least one class session per year of each temporary faculty member.  Such a practice will offer multiple benefits both to the department and to instructors.  Classroom observation will facilitate the Department’s desire to cultivate effective teaching by its temporary faculty and will provide a record of teaching that can be used in consideration of subsequent employment.  The instructor also benefits by getting constructive feedback regarding his or her teaching.  Also, the record of employment allows for the Chair or other administrative personnel in the department to write a letter of reference.  In a department as large as the English Department, it is impossible for a Chair to observe every faculty member.  By creating a record of observations, the Chair will have ample data to write a letter of reference.

Implementation


Temporary faculty will be notified at the time of their appointment that the LD Director or the Director’s designee will be observing a class session at least once per academic year.  Both the instructor and the Director can request further observation.  Both the instructor and the Department benefit if a variety of class sessions is observed.


The observer may make a reasonable effort to schedule an observation.  If the instructor fails to respond in a reasonable amount of time, the Lower Division Office will schedule an observation.  The observer will notify the instructor of the intended observation a week before its occurrence.  Such notification will include the worksheet used by the observer to record the observation.   Prior to the observation, the instructor must provide the observer a syllabus and plan for the class period.


If time allows, the observer may converse with the instructor after the observation.  However, within ten days of the observation the observer will provide the instructor an assessment of the class session, including the instructor’s strengths and weaknesses and a copy of the worksheet.  A copy of these documents will also be forwarded to the Department Chair for placement in the employee’s file.  The instructor may request an opportunity to discuss the assessment in person and may respond in writing to the assessment.  A copy of a written response will also be included in the employee’s file.


The main goal of supervision is to strengthen the teaching in the English Department.  While some assessment may be critical, the goal of the supervision is to help instructors improve their teaching skills.
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